ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS

PROJECT 2024-PD-01 - REMOVAL AND INSTALLATION OF STATE ROUTE 21
SCHOOL ZONE FLASHERS AND SIGNAGE

Sealed bids will be accepted by Garden City, Georgia, from contractors approved by the Georgia
Department of Transportation by Garden City, Georgia, for Project No. 2024-PD-01 at the Garden
City Police Department at Garden City City Hall, 100 Central Avenue, Garden City, Georgia,
31405 until 2:00 p.m. on September 16, 2024, at which time they will be publicly read aloud.
Envelopes must be clearly marked in the bottom left hand corner “Bid for Project 2024-PD-01".

The Project includes work on the segment of State Route 21 between Brampton Road and Rommel
Avenue in Garden City, Georgia, where the Davis-Edwards-Harris Educational Complex is
located. The Project includes the (a) the installation of a 45 mph speed limit sign at southbound
Milepost 7.65; (b) the removal of a 45 mph speed limit sign at northbound Milepost 7.88; (c) the
installation of overhead school flashing beacons and a 30 mph school limit sign at southbound
Milepost 8.18; (d) the installation of an overhead “End School Zone” sign at northbound Milepost
8.18; (€) the installation of a 45 mph speed limit sign at northbound Milepost 8.21; (f) the removal
of overhead school flashing beacons and a 30 mph school limit sign at southbound Milepost 8.45;
(g) the removal of an overhead “End School Zone” sign at northbound Milepost 8.45; and
associated work.

The Georgia Department of Transportation (“GDOT”) plans and specifications for the Project may
be examined and/or copies obtained at the Garden City Police Department at Garden City City
Hall, 100 Central Avenue, Garden City, Georgia 31405. If mailed, an additional fee will be charged
to cover postage and handling. The plans and specifications can be sent electronically at no charge.
Bids shall be valid for 30 days from the date of opening unless extended otherwise. The City
reserves the right to reject any and all bids or to waive any informalities in the bidding and shall
determine which bid or bidders is the most responsive, satisfactory, and responsible, and shall be
the sole judge thereof. The award of the Project will not occur until the City has reviewed all bids
for responsiveness and responsibility determinations, and the Mayor and Council of Garden City,
Georgia, has formally awarded the Project.

All work for the Project shall be conducted in compliance with a permit granted to Garden City,
Georgia, by GDOT, and shall be coordinated with, and performed in accordance with, the
directives of GDOT’s District Traffic Engineer.

Local preference shall be given to businesses having a business location within the geographic
boundaries of Chatham County.

It is the policy of Garden City to provide minority and women owned and operated business
enterprises with equal opportunity in connection with the City’s procurement and contracting
activities, consistent with federal, state, and local laws.

Dated this 27th day of August, 2024.

/s/ Tonya Roper
Tonya Roper, Clerk of Council




